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Affiliated to the 

 
 

www.yarmmotorcycleclub.co.uk    
Tel: Secretary 07817074440 

 
Club Meets: Second Wednesday of the Month at the Cleveland Bay, Eaglescliffe 

Rideouts: April to October. Meet for 10am start at Yarm Town Hall every Sunday (1) 
 

CLUB NEWSLETTER JULY 2020 
 

 

 
Ramblings: having spent a week in the Yorkshire Dales I now agree with the locals that 
some motorcyclists are a nuisance. Those that ride noisy machines or use excessive revs 
&/or go too fast.  
On the Sunday we saw a bike crash between Masham & Breymoor Ice Cream farm. The 
police were there guiding traffic & The Yorkshire air ambulance had landed in a nearby 
field. I was astonished to see the riders mate laughing , joking & videoing him being 
taken to the ambulance. What a set of pratts, no apparent thought for the trouble they had 
created or the costs involved. No apparent problem to cause the crash other than a bend 
that we have all negotiated scores of times. 
We should ride in groups of no more than 6 as per BMF recommendations congregate in 
groups of no more than six at stops and behave considerately to other road users 
 
 
Pie & Peas evening. Next one deferred due to CV 19 
 
Barbeque . Cancelled 
 
NEC Coach Trip. Cancelled 
Xmas Party: Covid 19 release willing our Christmas party will be held at Eaglescliffe 
Golf club on the evening of 12th Dec. At 6pm. Prices will be confirmed later. We are 
looking into providing music after the meal if costs will allow. So get your names down 
with Jeff Percival as it is members first, first come, first booked & first to secure a place. 
Lets all try to support this event, bring our partners and make it a grand night out 
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Forthcoming Events (latest additions in Bold).  No new additions until the virus has gone 

        
 
 The Club Website.  www.yarmmotorcycleclub.co.uk.  Stephen Pratt is the new Webmaster 
of our Club Website.  So give him your support and send in lots of info for him to include. Send in your 
pictures, articles of interest, forthcoming events, and items for sale and wanted.  STEPHEN is the site 
moderator; he has the final responsibility for what appears on the site. 

BMF INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP DEAL CONTINUED FOR 2020 
 

The BMF.  Why not join the BMF as an individual member and save yourself and the Club money? 
Strengthen the membership base of the BMF and give it more clout in working for riders’ rights. 
Convert to Full Membership at a £5 reduction in the normal fee AND make £5 for the Club.  The joining 
fee will be £26, and the club will receive a payback of £5 for every member recruited.  The payback to 
the club will be in the form of a credit note to be cashed in exchange for part of their affiliation fee for 
the forthcoming year.  Speak to the Club Secretary for details and Application forms.   
 
Club Logo Shirts.   Shirts with the Club Logo are available from Elizabeth Embroidery, Stockton. 
All shirts are of excellent quality and in a range of colours.  The Tee Shirt is available in a micro-fibre 
type material.  For further details and ordering see Allan Coverdale.  You can also take your own 
garments to have the club logo embroidered by Elizabeth’s Embroidery, Stockton on Tees.  
Tel: 01642 674 973. 
 
Club Badges.  Allan Coverdale has Club Badges available at £8 each.  These are quality items and will 
improve the appearance of your jacket/t-shirt/underpants/whatever! 
 
 
Ride-Out Programme.  There are Ride-Outs every Sunday and on public holidays.  Two of the ride-
outs are planned to be for 12 hours: 09:00 to 21:00, taking advantage of the light-nights and hopefully 
warmer weather. Deferred due to CV1 
 
 
Potholes!!!  They are everywhere and ruining everyone’s driving experience.  So when you see one 
report it to the council then they have to repair it. Not getting out to find the horrors 

                           
The Biker Guide.  Want to know more about biker-friendly accommodation, cafes, camping, events 
and squillions of other things related to biking? Check out www.thebikerguide.co.uk 
 
Bike Meets: Don`t worry I will put them all back when we can go out again 
  



3 
 

 
         
Stay safe guys and consider motorists and people who live where you go. We need some 
good press. So follow the BMF guidelines ( also the Governments)  
No groups bigger than 6, better you & a buddy or two. 
Take your own food & drink.  
Toilets are considered a high risk area ( small space bad air & highly contaminated 
They are probably not open anyway. So pee in a bottle or fertilise a hedgerow discreetly. 
 
trespass or walk through crops, dog walkers never let their dogs worry sheep or defecate 
in crops especially grass for sileage. Dog poo ingested by cows causes them to abort their 
calves. 
Cyclists can ,as we all know, be especially arrogant and inconsiderate by riding two or 
three abreast totally ignoring the traffic piling up behind them. They also often speed 
down hills in the middle of narrow roads, I have had several near misses due to this 
problem both on two wheels and four. 
Ramblers and cyclists can congregate in large groups and also need to drink, eat and ggo 
to the loo so in these restricted times where do they do that? 
The editorial in the paper even implies that the problems at the waterfalls in Richmond  
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Next is our new competition, thanks to those brave enough to send me photos of their 
younger days. 
Send me one of yourself and we can keep the competition going. 
Who can guess the names of these club members  
 
Will someone please have a go at this competition at least one response would be 
nice 
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KEN REDFERN “THE GENTLEMAN Racer” 
Published in the D&S Times 10.07.2020  
Motorsport broadcaster and journalist Larry Carter looks back through the archives at the 
1975 Ken Redfern Trophy meeting 
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The End Game. 
 
Originally due to Covid , holidays , work & sheer idleness, coupled with lack of articlers 
to publish etc, etc , etc; I wasn`t going to do a July newsletter until I saw the Ken Redfern 
article in the Darlington & Stockton times. So knowing how much respect and admiration 
we all had for Ken it seemed a good idea to let you all share it 
 
 Do let me have some attempts at guessing who the members are that are pictured in their 
younger days & let me know if you would like some more, a few replies at least would 
be encouraging 
 
Send your piccies of trips, days out & rideouts to both Allan Coverdale  and Stephen 
Pratt for the club website & photo archive 
 
I have been that flooded out with submissions of article and tales and pics I just haven`t 
had time to sort them all out. But don`t let that put you off sending stuff in as it will be a 
long winter so I will need loads of stuff to publish. 
 
Now it’s ‘Goodnight’ from the two B`s, I like to think he is watching over my shoulder to 
make sure I do a reasonable newsletter, must give him a good laugh ( For new members 
the other B is my predecessor, now a skyrider, ask me if you don`t know who I mean) 
  
Please message me or email if you would like something putting in the newsletter.   
There is no deadline...you either make the next issue or you don’t!  
My contact details: 
brian.taylor84@outlook.com. Phone 07817074 
  
 
 
 


